
NEWSLETTER N0 9 28TH MARCH 2024 

 
 

THANKYOU 

It certainly has been a very busy and productive term with English online for our Prep and grade 1’s, 

NAPLAN for grade 3 and 5’s, grade 3-6 Athletics day, Interschool sport Gala Day, Harmony Day,       

Chinese New Year celebrations, National Young Leaders Day, district swimming and our Prep Easter Hat 

parade to list a few events. Our students and teachers are to be congratulated on the wonderful   

achievements this term, focusing on learning, and enjoying all the opportunities at school.  I would like to 

personally thank all our outstanding staff for their professionalism and dedication this term in assisting in 

making this a fantastic start to the school year.  Thank you to parents who have volunteered within the 

school and supported their students, both at school and at home, we really value the partnership        

between home and school.  I hope everyone has a lovely holiday break and finds some time to relax. We 

look forward to seeing everyone back at the start of term 2, Monday 15th April.   

 

STAFFING CHANGES FOR TERM 2 

Ms Nadine Giacotto, grade 2GM, is taking leave for the remainder of the school year and replacing her is 

Ms Min Mao, an experienced BLPS teacher currently sharing the grade, and Mrs Rachel Williams an     

experienced BLPS teacher who is returning from family leave. Mrs Natalie Reed, an Education Support 

staff member is moving onto another position outside our school, and we thank her for her contribution 

whilst at BLPS and wish her all the best for the future. Mrs Jacqui Wilkie who was working in 1/2K has 

commenced family leave and we wish her all the best when she welcomes her new baby into their family.  

We look forward to hearing her exciting news later next term.  Mrs Alison McArthur has increased her 

teaching days and will be working on a Wednesday in 1/2K sharing with Mrs Sharyn King. For term 2, Mr 

Jim Tsekouras, one of our regular replacement teachers will be teaching in 1LM on a Thursday. 

ACT ING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  

 

 

FIRST DAY OF TERM 2 - MONDAY 15TH APRIL 
 

CANTEEN WILL REOPEN TERM 2 - MONDAY 15TH APRIL  



 

PREP EASTER HAT PARADE 

Our Prep Easter hat parade is always a highlight to end the term.   

It was wonderful to see all the amazing hats and creations and the 

happiness on our students faces. There was great excitement when 

big white bunny footprints were discovered in our school corridor 

and Prep classrooms.  What an exciting way to finish the term!   

 

 

WHOLE SCHOOL HOUSE CROSS COUNTRY -

TUESDAY 16th APRIL 

The first Tuesday back of term 2, the 16th  April is our whole school Prep to Grade 6 cross country day. All   

students are encouraged to wear comfortable clothing in their house colours and appropriate footwear to    

participate.  We do require more parent volunteers, if you are able to assist, even for part of the day, please 

contact the office.  All volunteers are required to have a working with children card and have completed our 

school induction.   
 

CONGRATULATIONS 

A huge congratulations goes to Ms Bernadette Kelly, who has just received notification from the Department of 

Education that she has been in the teaching profession, including her training, for 50 years!  This is a wonderful 

milestone, and we thank Bernadette for her contribution to educating BLPS students over the years.  

 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS (FAQs) 

Q. Are enrolments open for 2025?  

A.  Enrolments open early in term 2 for 2025 places.  If you have a child who will be starting Prep in 2025, 

please contact the office for further information or to book a personal tour.  

 

QUOTABLE QUOTE 

“The important thing is to not stop questioning.  Curiosity has its own reason for 

existing.” Albert Einstein 

 

ACT ING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  

 

 

DIARY DATES: 
 
 

First Day of School     Monday 15th April  

Whole School Cross Country  Tuesday 16th April 

 
 

 

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER? 
 

 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 

mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents. 



 

 

TERM FINISH  

We have enjoyed an active term one! We’ve settled back into school, re-kindled old friendships and 

explored new ones whilst re-adjusting to new classrooms and teachers. I would like to thank our 

school community for all their support this term and we are looking forward to a fantastic term 2, 
filled with lots of activities and learning. Thank you for the respectful way in which you work with 

us and enjoy a wonderful easter break.  

 

Term 2 will commence on Monday 15th April. 

 
EASTER HAT PARADE 

It was wonderful to see all the prep students during the Easter Hat Parade this afternoon! They all 

looked fabulous in their very creative Easter bonnets. They thoroughly enjoyed singing and  

performing the Easter Bunny song to everyone who came to watch and were amazed to see the 

large rabbit footprints along the main corridor this morning.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HEADLICE 
Please use the school holidays to check your child’s head for headlice. 

For more information about headlice, please visit the following link: 

Head lice & nits: children & teens | Raising Children Network 

 

City of Casey 

Browse through the list of school holiday activities in the City of Casey 

Upcoming events | City of Casey 

Angela Maskery and Sharyn King 

https://raisingchildren.net.au/guides/a-z-health-reference/head-lice
https://www.casey.vic.gov.au/events


 

Parents may bring in food treats to celebrate 

their child’s birthday. 
  

However, this treat must be individually commercially packaged with ingredients listed 
(ie: fun-size chocolate) and distributed to students at the end of the school day.   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 



 
Laying at the top of the hill, exhausted from running away from her homeland, from war. A refugee. She 

has exhausted her supplies. Weak and tired, she rested on the top of a hill, hoping the next day she 
would find a home. - Min Song 

 
 
 
 

 
Miss Chloe was walking and suddenly it got cold so she decided to run to find a house. She saw a 
crusty, musty, moldy wood house it was broken apart, so she decided to step on the ladder that 

was split in half, and she saw a tv and a bed at least to hide in. It didn't have any doors or  
windows to lock so she had to lay in bed with no blanket or pillow. She wanted to watch the tv 

but it wouldn't work so instead she decided to watch the sunshine go down and  feel the breeze 
while watching the stars come up  and glow.   

-Chloe 
 
 
 

There she was laying there depressed as ever, her anxiety was through the roof. The T.V was glitching as if 
she was controlling it. She had scars and bruises like she had been in a brutal fight and this old, crusty and 

half broken treehouse was her final resting place. 
-Summer 

 

 

 

ROCK MONSTER 
The rock monster had no friends with grass hair and stone teeth, maybe his toxic smell was 

the problem. As years passed the rock started to shatter in to pieces all he wanted was one 

friend by the end of his time. and one day when he least expected it a bird came and made 

a nest on the rock monster and after two days they became friends.  

-Hayden 6P 

 
 

S E W I N G  F E V E R  

This figure has a peculiar talent for sewing, he runs his twisted business,          
Lambrots, where he sews dainty, old clothes. His family consists of his ugly and 
smelly wife, Lucinda. Also his three wonderful triplets, George, Layke and Frolic. 

His generation has many layers as elves and also onions do. 

Zack 6P 
 
 



 

 

 



 



 
 

Can all students please remember to return all of their books during the first week of 
Term 2? Remember to bring your Library Bag so you can borrow. 
 
Our new books are on display and ready to borrow so come in, have a browse and choose 
something to take home to read. There are some great new Picture Story Books, books 
that continue some series and lots of new non-fiction as well. 
 
Have a lovely break and enjoy some quiet reading time, 
 
Mrs Tsekouras and Ms Taylor. 

 

Thank you to all the families who have returned their medical forms back for this year.  

  

We are still missing a substantial amount of forms so if your child has Asthma,   

Anaphylaxis,  Allergies or requires medication at school, please complete these forms and 

return them back immediately. If you require these forms again, you can find them on 

Compass in the ‘School  

Documents’ tab under ‘Parent Resources’. 
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